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Dear Friends, 

As I write this, Ken and I are still on vacation.  The past ten days have been emotionally full and over-flowing as we 
visit with friends and family.  With each interaction I am reminded of how important “connection” is when it comes 
to nurturing and maintaining any relationship. 
 
First we spent four days in Montana, just outside of Glacier Park, with the priest who mentored me on my journey to 
the priesthood, and the friend who provided considerable financial support for me to go to seminary.  How grateful I 
am that God works through people whose generous spirit can significantly impact others. Without their confidence in 
me, and their emotional and financial support, going to seminary would have been both improbable and unlikely.   
 
Then we flew to the beautiful Black Hills of South Dakota for a family reunion with my brother, sister, cousins, their 
spouses, children and grandchildren.  We all descend from the Brownson Family who left the farmlands of New York 
to settle in Dakota Territory in 1864; as well as Jen Julius Hvistendahl who came from Denmark in the same year to 
stake his claim on the free land.  As we gathered as family, recalling memories, telling stories, and sharing our own 
journeys, it was easy to see the strengths and qualities of those early settlers evident in each of us some 150 years 
later.  
 
As I write this, we are in Minnesota, spending time with our children and grandchildren.  What a joy it is to be greeted 
by three smiling children, all proudly wearing their Tennessee T-shirts!  I, on the other hand, am now sporting a neck-
lace made with neon-colored beads made just for me!  Ken and I will be busy these three days playing animal se-
quence, scrabble, puzzles, and maybe even something new.  
 
On Thursday I will have lunch with a college friend whose husband died last year.  There is something irreplaceable 
about maintaining a connection with someone who knew you when you were seventeen years old, and who has jour-
neyed with you through all the changes and chances that life offers. 
 
We each have a human need to feel connected to one another.  In the hustle and bustle of life it is so easy to ignore 
this need.  So often we are too busy to send that card, to have that promised lunch, to pick up the phone, or to go to 
that funeral.  But it is in those things that a relationship is nurtured.   
 
The same is true with our relationship with God.  Sunday mornings can beckon us to things other than worshiping 
God. But even if we go to church, we can easily fail to connect with God through prayer and reflection, as we go 
through life the other days of the week.   
 
All of this requires each of us to be intentional about developing and fostering meaningful connections with God and 
each other.  It is especially true in our outreach, as we strive to meet the needs of those who need our help.  We can 
donate food, write a check, and pack bags of food, but the greatest gift we can give to people is to show them first 
hand our Christian love for them.  As the song goes, “They will know that we are Christians by our love.” 
 
Mother Donna 
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Wow, it's the Dog Days of Summer already! Not just 
that but the young folk will be back in school in a 
week or so. Time doesn't stand still...it just keeps 
marching on. 

 
Here at All Saints’, we are moving forward as well. 
Mother Donna has been here for a couple months 
and Fr. Ken arrives in August. The Search                 
Committee has been selected, commissioned and 
has begun the work we have entrusted them to do. 

 
Rally Day will be here August 23, kicking off the                          
the Sunday School year. There will be many opportu-
nities for each of you to find a place to serve at All 
Saints’. Young people can be acolytes, as can                 
persons of any age! The choir needs singers,                     
especially women. The Altar Guild can always use a 
new pair of hands to help prepare the church for                 
services--many hands make the work easier! Men's 
breakfast teams, coffee hour hosts, lay-weeders, are 
just a sampling of areas where one can make a                     
difference! 

 
We will be worshipping outdoors on September 13 on 
the new location just to the east where the Agape 
"lawn chair church" has met during the summer.     
Parish Life will have more on this event in the                 
bulletins....it will be a "laid-back" occasion to worship 
the Lord while enjoying the beauty of His creation. 
 

Remember to pray for the members of the search 
committee, pray for your vestry, pray for the                   
community that is All Saints’ and, above all, pray for 
each other!  

 

Thank you!  

your servant, Sarah 

 

 

Your Search Committee is active and enthusiastic!  

We hope that you will be pleased to know that we 
have been meeting and are well on our way!  Rev. 
Maggie Zeller has been a faithful consultant in 
helping us to develop a time line for our search.  By 
our estimation, our Parish is already more than 
1/4th along the way of the standard process.  

 

We ask that you be vigilant in watching for infor-
mation and announcements.  One other note of 
interest is that you prayerfully consider your 
pledge, contributions and donations as we work 
towards being led to our future spiritual leader. 

 

Please continue to keep your Search Committee, 
Vestry, Search Consultant, Interims, OUR Rector 
out there waitng for us and all of our congregation 
in your prayers.  

 
 

GOD’S GARDEN GROWING IN FAITH! 
 

We are like a tree planted by streams of water, 
    which yields its fruit in season 

and whose leaf does not wither— 
    whatever they do prospers. 

Psalms 1:3 

 

Judy Yates, Chair 
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Shirley DeGroff is the                 
chairperson for our Prayer 
Shawl Ministry. This ministry 
crochets beautiful shawls for 
people with a particular need 
whether it be sickness, a life 
change, or just needing some  

comfort at a certain time. Shirley is looking for dona-
tions of gift bags that will be used to deliver these 
very special shawls. The bags should be around the 
size of 9x13 inches or a little larger. These can be  giv-
en to Shirley or me on any Sunday, left in my  Vestry 
box downstairs, or brought to the Church Office. 
Thank you so much for helping this ministry. 

 

Also, I would like to remind our parish family that the 
Rector’s and Deacon’s Discretionary Fund is always in 
need of monetary donations. These funds are a way 
that our parish can provide an outreach service to 
those in need of pastoral type emergency funds of 
varying need, whether it involves a parishioner or a 
member of our community. The loose offering on the 
first Sunday of the month goes to the Rector’s                          
Discretionary Fund, and on the second Sunday of the 
month it goes to the Deacon’s Discretionary Fund. 
Please give what you can each month to these                          
worthy funds. 

 

Louise Joyce, Vestry Liaison Pastoral Care 

 

Young Adult (17-30) Ministry 

 

 

Our LAST HURRAH OF SUMMER SWIM 
PARTY will be held on Sunday, August 16, at 
4:00pm, at the home of parishioners Al and 
Taryn Herzog!! Thanks, Herzog family! Come 
cool off and have fun with the PC gang before 
school starts! 

 

Our Sunday night Bible Study with dinner will 
resume on September 13 at 5:30pm.                             
Parishioners Mary and Jason Dockery will           
occasionally be with us as Co-Mentors with 
Cindy Selby. 

 

-José Sanchez and Cody Nelson, Co-Chairs 

 

 We hope everyone in the Parish Family has been having a wonderful summer!  Our youth helped with 
the Food on Foot bag distribution in July and is gearing up for another year.  It is very important that all youth 
( 6

th
 through 12

th
 grades) make it to the first Sunday School on August 23 at 9:15 in youth room to set up and 

give input to all you want to accomplish and do this year.   

 Curriculum for Youth 2014-15 will be “Re:Form” continued and Curriculum for Middle School will be “Rite 
13” continued lead by Dana Rice. 

 

Youth Schedule for August:    

August 22  Food on Foot bag distribution 10:30am – 1pm 

August 23  Sunday School Starts 9:15 in Youth Room 

                                                                                                                                                                                                    
John Hutchins, Vestry Liaison for Youth      
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I am thrilled with all of the Outreach projects we have been able to                 
complete this year with your help, and I’m excited about the                         
upcoming year. I believe Outreach is one of the keys to growing our church 
and we must continue to be seen doing good works in our  community. 
Otherwise, people just won’t know what a wonderful, caring church All 
Saints’ is. 

 

Our tentative plans for the coming year include a continuation of our support for Food on Foot by filling food bags 
on two Wednesday nights during the month. There will be other Agape in Action programs for the remaining 
Wednesdays of each month. We are tentatively planning to add two new Outreach ministries which may become a 
part of the Wednesday Agape programs. Those under consideration are helping Serenity House with some of their 
needs and also providing help for the Cancer Center here in Morristown. While the plans are not yet totally ready to 
be implemented, I do believe Wednesday Agape in Action is going to provide additional opportunities for doing 
Outreach in our  community.  

 

Lend a Hand will again be helping with small service projects. Please let me or Larry McGowan know of any needs 
that might be served by this group. 

 

We will continue our food donations for Central Services and are planning to have a special drive before the                     
Thanksgiving holidays. 

 

Outreach will continue the Christmas project of providing pajamas for the children at Food on Foot. These children 
look forward to receiving new pajamas for Christmas. Also, we hope to again sponsor a “Coats for the Cold” drive in 
order to provide warm jackets for the children served by Central Services. 

 

We encourage your continued support of the programs instituted by ALPS throughout the year. Morristown is                   
fortunate to have this wonderful organization in town. 

 

Since it was so very successful, we also have a long-term goal of sending children from Hamblen County to Camp 
Billy Johnson again next summer. Fifteen children, including one of our own, 
attended this camp and had a wonderful Christian camp experience. 

 

I personally want to thank everyone who helped us this year, and hope that you 
will continue to offer your prayers and support.  

 

Blessings to all, Ginger Goolsby 

Outreach Liaison to the Vestry 
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Adult Christian Formation for Fall 

 

 Starting on August 30, at 9:15 a.m., the Adult Forum will begin a study of The Agile Church" by Dwight Zscheile.  We will 
cover a chapter per Sunday, for 6 Sundays, through Oct. 4. We will use the questions at end of each chapter for discus-
sion. This book is a wonderful and inspirational description of new directions for the Church, new ways of evangelizing and 
“doing church.”  

 

 On October 11, we will begin a study of Crazy Christians by The Very Rev. Michael Curry, currently Bishop of North Carolina 
and our next Presiding Bishop.  We will cover a chapter each week. This course will be led by Deacons Gigi and Jim Sharp, 
who will have just returned from a conference featuring Bishop Curry, and if you have seen any of the videos of his sermons 
from General Convention, you know that this man is on fire for Jesus! You just can’t help but be moved by this man’s energy 
and passion. 

 

Both books are available on Amazon.com ($9.99 Kindle editions). Order now so you will have your book by August 30 -- but you 
don’t HAVE to have read it by then! 
 

Bible Studies:   

 Beginning in September, Mother Brown will lead a weekly Bible Study on Wednesday mornings at 10:00. 

 Beginning on September 13, Project Canterbury will continue its Bible Study on Sunday nights at 5:30 p.m. with a light               
dinner. Any young adult from the ages of 17 to 30 is welcomed to join us and to bring a friend.  We will continue with view-
ing the Rob Bell “Nooma” series of DVDs, Bible reading and discussion. 

 

Wednesday Night Gatherings  

 We are expanding our Wednesday night program!  Beginning in September, the 1st and 3rd Wednesday nights will be 
scheduled at 5:30pm for “Setting Our Sights for the Future,” a series of conversations about who we are as a parish, and in 
what direction do we want to move, as well as updates from the ASEC Search Committee and the Diocese, discussions 
about social justice issues, etc. 

   

 Our Wednesday night Agape Feed and Be Fed Services will continue on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 5:30pm. The 4th 
Wednesday will be on the lawn during August if weather permits.  

 

 5th Wednesdays at 5:30 will be scheduled with speakers or one-session classes/ presentations by folks such as Dr. Justin & 
Helen Woolsey (Lynne Ann Anderson’s daughter and son-in-law) who serve the Christian Veterinary Ministry in Mongolia, 
or members of our Vestry who attend the August 29th Stewardship Conference in Knoxville. 

 

Other Offerings for Springtime 

 A Newcomers/Confirmation class, for all parishioners who wish to be baptized, confirmed, or received in order to become 
“official” members of the All Saints’ parish, will begin in the Spring.  Bishop Young is making his annual visit in June, so that 
is when Baptisms, Confirmations and Receptions will be held.  If you know already that you want to be a part of this class, 
please let Father Ken or Mother Donna or Lynne Ann know. 

 

 An Overnight Women’s Retreat at Grace Point, led by Sarai Wender will be held sometime this Spring.  These retreats are 
spiritual and fun, and the best way to get to know your sisters in Christ. All women, especially newcomers, are encouraged 
to attend. 

 

Cindy Selby, Vestry Liaison for Adult Christian Formation   
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Good news!!!!  
 
Interested in a fun way to get to know your fellow                
parishioners? Want to invite a friend to come to All Saints' but 
not quite sure how to go about it? Your Evangelism commit-
tee has a    solution for you! We are forming a new fellowship 
group called "All Saints' Out and About". We have organized 
activities through Sunday, September 13.   
 
(See schedule insert.)  
 

Each group has a   "host/hostess" to serve as contact person for that particular event. We invite you 
to participate in as many events that interest you. If you wish to participate, we ask that you RSVP the 
host/hostess or sign up on the red board in the parish hall, just so we can get an idea of how many 
people to  expect.  
 
Please note: Some activities do require reservations or advance purchases. 
 
We are also looking for people to serve as hosts/hostesses and to help us plan activities. We 
will be  holding an organizational meeting Sunday, August 16 at 9:00 AM. Join us!   
 
See insert for our first planned activities! 
 
Maudie Briggs, Vestry Liaison Evangelism & Deacon Gigi 

Greetings Parish Friends, 

 

I hope everyone has had a great and safe summer. I can see many positive things happening for our 

church on the horizon starting with the “Out & About” evangelism program! There is of course the 

Food on Foot and Agape in Action  and the Canterbury Club...all good outreach programs. 

 

We are still needing people to fill positions being Acolytes and  Lay Readers. This 

is truly a blessing and honor and all those willing will not regret but flourish in 

God’s will. Please see Deacon Gigi or me to sign up for these positions.  

 

Please walk in God’s love and cherish each other as God cherishes us. 

 

David Burnette,  Vestry Liaison for Worship 



August  2015                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Page 7  

“No one  has ever become poor by giving.”   -  Anne Frank 

 

On July 6, fifteen nervous but excited children (ages 8-14) from Hamblen County traveled to Knoxville where 

they met up with five kids from Knox County. They all boarded a school bus and journeyed to Grace Point 

for the Episcopal outreach camp of Camp Billy Johnson. The week included archery, prayer-bead making, 

wacky game playing,  tubing, fishing, s’more making, tie-dying,  swimming, 4-square playing, labyrinth walk-

ing, kayaking/canoeing, singing, friendship bracelet making...AND building relationships with one another. 

Seventeen kids from the Chattanooga area were in attendance as well. Late evenings around a campfire and 

early mornings with full days planned for them by twelve dedicated, faithful camp staff counselors...it was a 

sight to behold, dwell upon and celebrate! 

 

All Satins’ ECW generated funds to send 4 children from Hamblen County. Our Youth Group raised funds to 

send one child. The additional 10 kids from the area were funded by several other churches in the diocese. I 

could not have been more proud to be a part of a parish whose hearts were so embracing to this special 

ministyry of outreach to children. I can tell you for certain—the staff at GP are sincerely moved by All Saints’ 

commitment and efforts—as am I! 

 

Thanks you, Thank YOU—for all of the work done in fundraising by our ECW (ALL OF YOU), Marylou  

Mauney, Jill Bruce, David Brunette, John Hutchins and Youth, transportation chaperoning by Jim & Gigi 

Sharp and Ginger Goolsby, and EVERYONE who contributed to the gift of camp for these kids who have               

never had this opportunity before.  They loved it—I saw it and heard it…and it was because of YOU. 

 

Thank you, Sarai Wender 
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Dear All Saints’ Family, 

 

I can never thank you ALL for what you have done for 

me. The food—calls—text messages—visits—cards—

prayer shawl—it all helped me thru the days. But even 

more meaningful were the hugs, support and prayers 

that I received from you daily. I felt the prayers as God 

helped me walk thru the darkest days of my life. He 

continues to guide me as I try to continue the path He 

has given me. I know that is from the continued pray-

ers from each of you. As I stood in the receiving line, I 

kept seeing faces of my All Saints’ family; and though 

my heart was heave with grief, I felt a ray of sunshine 

because you cared so much for me. If I could string a 

necklace of pearls of those who have touched my life, 

each of you would be included. I love you from the 

bottom of my heart and I could never have gotten this 

far without you. May God bless each of you. 

 

Lovingly,  Janis & family 

 

 

Contact Information 

for the Revs. Donna                                       

& Ken Brown 

 

1318 Charlottesville Blvd. 

Knoxville, TN 37922 

dospadres@aol.com 

Her Cell: 865.466.1518 

Home: 865.288.7590 

July  9,  2015 Meeting 

 A Diocesan Stewardship Conference will be 
held on August 29. Our very own treasurer, Skeet 
Jernigan, has served on this planning/design                       
committee for the Diocese.) The Rev. Donna 
Brown, the Rev. Ken Brown the Revs. Gigi & Jim  
Sharp, Howard &  Marylou Mauney,  David                             
Burnette,  Ginger Goolsby, Sarah Gose, and Skeet                            
Jernigan are scheduled to attend.                                                                      
 Raymond Lowry presented the recommen-
dations for updating  Policies and Procedures . 

 

Upcoming dates for the calendar: 

 August 8 – Celebration of Life service for Gert 
Zander with receiving of friends before and re-
ception  following 

 August 23 – Rally Day 

 September 13 – Outdoor Worship and Picnic 

 September 19 – Vestry Retreat                                 
8:30am – 4:00pm 

 October 15, 16, 17 - Fall BBQ 

mailto:dospadres@aol.com
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In memory of Baron Holt 

Lena & George Giles 

Cynthia Dixon 

 

In memory of Gertrude Zander 

Rosemarie Carfaro 

Carolyn & Bruce Dunham 

Lena & George Giles 

Martha Carson 

Nancy & Omer Renner 

 

In memory of Bobby Williams 

Ann & Don Stewart 

August  2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

01 Allison Herzog, Mark Sawyer 

05 Susan & Ryan Garber* 

08 Gary Miller, Robin & Gary Miller* 

09 Bob Garrett 

10 Taylor Carter 

11 Ashley Weaver, Udo & Sarai Wender* 

12 Dennis & Cookie Larkin* 

16 Earl & Marti Hall* 

18 Martie Anderson 

19 Mallory Sawyer, Wayne Stambaugh 

20  Angie Plum 

21 Toni Dosil 

22 David Webster 

23 Cookie Larkin, Paige Mattocks,                                        
 Tommy & Sue Justis* 

25 Sarah Young Cooper, Robert & Debbie Young* 

28 David & Carol-Jean Webster* 

29 Tracy Harmon, Sonya & Rob Fisk* 

30 Larry McGowan 

31 Daniel Garber 

 

*Anniversary 

If your name does not appear in the appropriate 
month, please call the church office. 

 

 

Carl Zander & family; Melissa Weaver; John 
White; Rob Holiway, son-in-law of Pat 
Clevenger; Barbara Garrett; Steve Combs; 
Bill Marshall; Edee Webb; Kathy Haun; 
Nancy Jernigan; Nikky Cunningham; Bill 
Riddick; Jack Yates; Joe Bacon; John Haw-

kins; Nikki Wills; Frani Bickart, sister-in-law of Carol-Jean 
& David Webster; Fran Carroll, sister of Larry McGowan; 
Ray Leu; Bill Adams, son of Tykie & Jerry Feldmann; Jamia 
Blazer; Eileen Evans Spriggs, mother of Michael; Stephen 
McCrary; Terry Hamilton; Janis Dixon & family; Jennifer 
Carter; Jeff Fishman; Mike Wobi; Betty Kindt, sister of 
Anne Armstrong; Mark Joyce; Getter Hall; Kennetha               
Spencer Norton, daughter of Christina Spencer; Jerry       
Feldmann; Irene Worley; Michael Spriggs 

Diocese:  Our sister missions in South Dakota: St.                       
Elizabeth’s, Wakpala; St. James’, Mobridge; St. John’s, 
Bullhead; St. Paul’s, Little Eagle 

Those in the Armed Forces: Joseph Carson; Dakota Faw; 
Ryan Oliver; Daniel Thomas; John Minarik; Jacob                        
Frederick; Timothy Ellison; Rebecca Holman; Mitchell 
Craver 
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  Revised 8/2/2015 Revised 8/9/2015 8/16/2015 8/23/2015 8/30/2015 9/6/2015 

ACOLYTES 8AM 
Earl Hall Larry McGowan Dave Auton Larry McGowan Dave Auton Earl Hall 

Larry Knighten Dave Auton Kim Torres Larry Knighten Kim Torres Larry Knighten 

CHAL/INTER 8AM Larry McGowan Hobart Smith Glenn Thompson Sam Yeary K. Jones-Terry Cheryl Jones 

2ND CHAL 8AM K. Jones-Terry Glenn Thompson Cindi Husk Dave Auton Larry McGowan Hobart Smith 

GREETER  8AM MaryLou Mauney Howard Mauney William Rooney Kim Torres Larry Knighten Dave Auton 

HOSPITALITY 
8AM Tykie Feldman MaryLou Mauney Susan McGowan Martha Simerl 

Carol Jean Web-
ster Virginia Carey 

LECTOR  OT 8AM Melissa Weaver Martha Simerl Kenny Zitt Cindi Husk Martha Simerl MaryLou Mauney 

LECTOR NT  8AM Larry McGowan Kim Torres Hobart Smith Cheryl Jones Melissa Weaver Larry McGowan 

USHERS  8AM 
Roland Zitt Susan McGowan Larry McGowan Howard Mauney Roland Zitt Susan McGowan 

William Rooney Kim Torres Skeet Jernigan MaryLou Mauney William Rooney Kim Torres 

VPR 8AM Sarah Gose MaryLou Mauney Lauren Cordle Brooke White David Burnette John Hutchins 

ACOLYTES  10:30 

Jimmy Gose Jay Gose Earl Hall Jim Fuhr Jimmy Gose Jay Gose 

John Garber Celeste Sexton Charlie Neill Maudie Briggs John Garber Celeste Sexton 

Rebeka Garber Jose Sanchez Dillon Wines Mallory Sawyer Rebeka Garber Jose Sanchez 

BREAD MINISTRY Martha Simerl Jamia Blazer Lena Giles Mark Joyce Larry McGowan Martha Simerl 

CHAL/INTER 
10:30  Sarai Wender Dan Dickens Jay Gose Susan Fuhr Lauren Cordle Sarai Wender 

2ND CHAL 10:30 Mark Joyce Cookie Larkin Carolyn Dean Dan Dickens Jack Fishman Mark Joyce 

FLOWER CARRI-
ERS Maudie Briggs Jill Bruce Virginia Carey Tykie Feldmann 

Lena & George 
Giles Cookie Larkin 

GODLY PLAY N/A N/A N/A TBA TBA TBA 

GREETERS 10:30 Ruth Frederick David Briggs Nancy Fishman Sheri Chiapetta  David Gose S Stambaugh 

Jose Sanchez Maudie Briggs Louis Joyce Tommy Justis Jim Gose Edee Webb 

HOSPITALITY  10:30  Briggs/Dockery Chiapetta/Dosil White/Taylor Giles/Cordle ECW Stambaugh/Neill 

LECTOR OT 10:30  Dan Dickens David Briggs Elizabeth Cloyd Jason Dockery Alex Cunningham Carolyn Dean 

LECTOR NT 10:30 Cookie Larkin Lauren Cordle Bill Mitrik Mary Dockery Dan Dickens Jack Fishman 

LEV Mark Joyce Raymond Lowry Sarai Wender Martie Anderson Dan Dickens Mark Joyce 

PRESENTERS 
10:30 Jack & Judy Yates 

J Bartholomew/M 
Zabrosky 

Jason & Mary 
Dockery 

Jack & Nancy Fish-
man 

George & Lena 
Giles 

Sue & Tommy 
Justis 

SOUND Jackson Hutchins John Hutchins Tommy Justis Udo Wender Jack Yates David Briggs 

USHERS 10:30  

David Briggs Ginger Goolsby Dan Dickens Jackson Hutchins David Briggs Judy Yates 

Maudie Briggs Deanna Bagley David Gose John Hutchins Maudie Briggs Jack Yates 

Judy Bartholomew Ronnie Bledsoe Jim Gose Louise Joyce Sarai Wender Dan Dickens 

George Giles Janis Dixon James Gose Jose Sanchez Udo Wender Robert Vick 

ALTAR GUILD 

Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 

Judy Bartholomew Brooke White Kathy Haun Judy Anglin Judy Bartholomew Brooke White 

Carolyn Dean Diane Fox Lena Giles Pat Pigmon Carolyn Dean Diane Fox 

Virginia Carey Taryn Herzog Sheri Chiapetta Toni Dosil Virginia Carey Taryn Herzog 

Janis Dixon S. Stambaugh Alyssa Chiapetta Shirley DeGroff Janis Dixon S. Stambaugh 

VPR 10:30 Sarah Gose Louise Joyce Lauren Cordle Brooke White David Burnette John Hutchins 



Page    11 August  2015 

 

 
S

u
n

d
a

y
 

M
o

n
d

a
y

 
T

u
e
s
d

a
y

 
W

e
d

n
e
s
d

a
y

 
T

h
u

rs
d

a
y

 
F

ri
d

a
y

 
S

a
tu

rd
a

y
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 8:
00

 P
M

 N
A

 

2
 

8
:0

0
 A

M
 H

E
 I
 

10
:3

0
 A

M
 H

E
 R

it
e 

II
 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

3
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

6
:3

0
P

M
 S

ea
rc

h
 C

o
m

m
it

-
te

e 

4
 

 
9
:0

0
 A

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 O

u
t 

&
 A

b
o
u
t 

Ja
zz

 o
n

 
M

ar
k
et

 S
q
u
ar

e 

5
 

5
:3

0
 P

M
 "

S
et

ti
n

g 
O

u
r 

S
ig

h
ts

 
fo

r 
th

e 
F

u
tu

re
" 

6
 

12
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

7
:3

0
 P

M
 N

A
R

A
N

O
N

 

7
 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

8
 

 
12

:0
0
 P

M
 M

em
o

ri
al

 S
er

v
ic

e 
fo

r 
G

er
t 

Z
an

d
er

 
6
:3

0
 P

M
 O

u
t 

&
 A

b
o
u
t 

D
in

n
er

 @
 

F
ar

m
er

's
 D

au
gh

te
r 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

9
 

8
:0

0
 A

M
 H

E
 I
 

10
:3

0
 A

M
 H

E
 R

it
e 

II
 

5
:3

0
 P

M
 P

ro
je

ct
 C

an
te

rb
u
ry

 
B

ib
le

 S
tu

d
y 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

10
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

11
 

9
:0

0
 A

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

5
:3

0
 P

M
 F

in
an

ce
 C

o
m

m
it

te
e 

12
 

 
5
:3

0
 P

M
 A

ga
p

e 
in

 A
ct

io
n
 

13
 

12
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 V

E
S
T

R
Y
 

7
:3

0
 P

M
 N

A
R

A
N

O
N

 

14
 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

15
 

 
11

:0
0
 A

M
 O

u
t 

&
 A

b
o
u
t 

to
 

F
ar

m
er

's
 M

ar
k
et

 o
n

 M
ar

k
et

  
S
q
u
ar

e 
K

n
o

xv
ill

e 
&

 L
u
n

ch
 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 V

es
tr

y 
8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

16
 

 
8
:0

0
 A

M
 H

E
 I
 

10
:3

0
 A

M
 H

E
 R

it
e 

II
 

4
:0

0
 P

M
 P

ro
je

ct
 C

an
te

rb
u
ry

 
S
w

im
 P

ar
ty
 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

17
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

18
 

9
:0

0
 A

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

12
:0

0
 P

M
 A

S
E

S
 B

o
ar

d
 

6
:3

0
P

M
 S

ea
rc

h
 C

o
m

m
 

19
 

2
0
 

12
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

7
:3

0
 P

M
 N

A
R

A
N

O
N

 

2
1 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

2
2
 

 
O

u
t 

&
 A

b
o
u
t 

M
o
v
ie

 @
 C

ar
m

ik
e 

10
:0

0
 A

M
 F

o
o

d
 o

n
 F

o
o

t 
D

is
tr

ib
u
ti

o
n

-A
ll 

S
ai

n
ts

' S
er

v
ic

e 
D

ay
 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

2
3
 

 
R

al
ly

 D
ay

 
8
:0

0
 A

M
 H

E
 I
 

9
:1

5
 A

M
 Y

o
u
th

 S
u
n
d

ay
 

S
ch

o
o

l 
B

eg
in

s 
10

:3
0
 A

M
 H

E
 R

it
e 

II
 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

2
4
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

2
5
 

9
:0

0
 A

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

2
6
 

 
5
:3

0
 P

M
 A

ga
p

e 
O

n
 t

h
e 

L
aw

n
 

2
7
 

12
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

7
:3

0
 P

M
 N

A
R

A
N

O
N

 

2
8
 

6
:0

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 A

L
A

N
O

N
 

2
9
 

D
io

ce
sa

n
 S

te
w

ar
d
sh

ip
 C

o
n

fe
re

n
ce

 
11

:0
0
 A

M
 O

u
t 

&
 A

b
o
u
t 

to
 

T
an

ge
r 

O
u
tl

et
 &

 L
u
n

ch
 

8
:0

0
 P

M
 N

A
 

3
0
 

 
8
:0

0
 A

M
 H

E
 I
 

9
:1

5
 A

M
 C

h
ri

st
io

n
 E

d
 f

o
r 

al
l 

10
:3

0
 A

M
 H

E
 R

it
e 

II
 

3
1 

3
:3

0
 P

M
 P

u
rk

ey
 M

u
si

c 
L

es
so

n
s 

 
 

 
 

 



RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Standard Mail 
Non-Profit Org. 

U.S. Postage Paid 
Morristown, TN 

Permit 219 

All Saints' Episcopal Church 

601 W. Main Street 

Morristown, TN  37814 
Phone: 423.586.6201 

Fax: 423.585.5551 

Email: landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org 

 

“committed to love, worship, proclaim, learn and serve Our Lord” 

 

 

 

Bible Study  will begin                        

Wednesday,  

September  9 at 10AM  

in the Memorial Lounge. 

Led by the Rev. Donna Brown 

SUNDAY 

August 23 

9:15AM 

Parish Hall 

 

Be thinking about how you 

wish to serve our church                      

family in the coming year!  


